
October 26, 2010 
 
 
G. Paul Bollwerk, Chair Kaye D. Lathrop 
Administrative Judge Administrative Judge 
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board Panel Atomic Safety and Licensing Board Panel 
Mail Stop T-3 F23 Mail Stop T-3 F23 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 Washington, DC 20555-0001 
 
Craig M. White 
Administrative Judge 
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board Panel 
Mail Stop T-3 F23 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 
 

 In the Matter of 
AREVA ENRICHMENT SERVICES, LLC. 

(Eagle Rock Enrichment Facility) 
 Docket No. 70-7015-ML; ASLBP No. 10-899-02-ML-BD01 
 
Dear Administrative Judges: 
 
On October 25, 2010, the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board (Board) issued a Memorandum 
and Order (Order) addressing administrative matters relating to Board questions and protective 
order filings.  The Board requested that, on or before Wednesday, October 27, 2010, the parties 
respond to two requests for information, which the NRC Staff addresses below.   
 
The Board requested that the Staff provide it with a copy of, or the ADAMS accession number 
citations to, two documents referenced on page 1-8 of the NRC Staff’s September 2010 Safety 
Evaluation Report (SER), NUREG-1951.  The ADAMS accession numbers for the two 
referenced documents are as follows, (a) ML050980235 – the March 31, 2005, letter from the 
Department of Energy (DOE) to the NRC; and (2) ML021610114 – the May 6, 2002, interagency 
agreement between NRC and DOE. 
 
Pursuant to the Board’s second request in the October 25 Order, the NRC Staff, in a separate 
email to the Office of the Secretary and the Licensing Board Panel law clerk, sent the requested 
information on Tuesday, October 26, 2010, apprising the Office of the Secretary and the Board’s 
law clerk whether any of the NRC Staff’s counsel/representatives on the public submission E-
Filing service list for this proceeding should not be provided with Board issuances via nonpublic 
“protective order” E-Filing service. 
 
  



 
 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Executed in Accord with 10 CFR 2.304(d) 
Carrie M. Safford 
Counsel for the NRC Staff 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Mail Stop:  O15-D21 
Washington, DC  20555-0001 

Dated at Rockville, Maryland    (301) 415-2995 
This 26th day of October, 2010    Carrie.Safford@nrc.gov 
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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 
 NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 
 
  
 
In the Matter of  ) 
 ) 
AREVA ENRICHMENT SERVICES, LLC ) Docket No.  70-7015-ML 
 ) 
(Eagle Rock Enrichment Facility) )  ASLBP No. 10-899-02-ML-BD01 
 

 
CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 
 

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing “NRC STAFF’S RESPONSE TO ADMINISTRATIVE 
MATTERS” in the above-captioned proceeding have been served via the Electronic Information 
Exchange (“EIE”) this 26th day of October, 2010, which to the best of my knowledge resulted in 
transmittal of the copies to those on the EIE Service List for the above-captioned proceeding. 
 
 
       / signed (electronically) by /  
       Carrie M. Safford 
       Counsel for NRC Staff 
       U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
       Office of the General Counsel 
       Mail Stop O-15 D21 
       Washington, DC  20555-0001 
       (301) 415-2995 
       Carrie.Safford@nrc.gov  
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